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Minutes for Sunday, July 17, 2022
President:  Jan Daum called the meeting to order at 9:20 a.m., and welcomed 18 attendees, she opened with a prayer.
Minutes:  Minutes from the last meeting on Friday, June 3, 2022 were not read. They were sent out or a copy was made available for those without email.  The minutes were approved.
Vice President:  Ann Foster – no report
Financial Secretary & Treasurer’s Report: Marge Jones reported that we had a balance on June 3, 2022 of $5111.72. Donations from the Father’s Day Breakfast were $195.00, payments of $290.00 were received from Vendors for the Fall Bazaar for a total of $485.00 deposited. The balance as of July 17, 2022 is $5596.72. Please pay your annual dues if you have not already done so, unless you are in Honored status.
Prayer Line and Correspondence:  Margie VanderMyde was given 3 more names to add to the Prayer line and 3 names were removed. The Healing Prayer was recited by everyone.  Margie mentioned that we need to check into the archive retention rules for cards we receive.  Jan will check with the office. Margie will send a get-well card to JoAnne Keller. Margie also mentioned she was hosting a Litnic at her home on July 20th, all are welcome.  Information is in the bulletin or you can call her for time and directions.
Funeral Reception Coordinator:  Marianne McCloskey reported there was a funeral for Jean Matous on June 14thh. There were 39 at Mass and less than that at the reception.  Thank you to all the helpers.  She still needs updates of names, phone numbers and email addresses for her Funeral Helpers contact list.  
Historian:  Jeri Trudeau – no report
OLD BUSINESS: 

Father’s Day breakfast leftovers:  Jeri reported we had less than 40 people attend the breakfast, so there was a lot of food left over.  It was voted on and approved to give the frozen casseroles to Helping the Homeless, along with the unopened large can of fruit cocktail and 2 frozen apple pies. Three of the frozen apple pies will be donated for the Western Night on June 23rd after the 5:00 Mass.  It was noted that there was left over spaghetti sauce which belongs to the Knights, Jeri will check with them to see what they want to do with it.
 Fall Craft Bazaar: Saturday, October 15th in the Social Hall, 9a.m.-2p.m. Margie has put an ad in the Beehive and will put one in the Gazette later.  So far 9 tables have been sold, 4 with electric.  We will use the meeting room for the Theresians crafts.  Concessions will have box lunches and baked goods for sale.  We will need at least 4 separate cash boxes for crafts, lunch, baked goods and a raffle.  Donna said we could use the Bingo cash box and Jeri is checking with the Knights to see if they could lend us one. Please call Linda Gregory, Chair, if you can help with set up, clean up or working in concessions or with the Theresians’ crafts. A list is going around to sign up to help.

Carefree Senior Trip: Lourdes reported everyone had a good time in joining the group, and mentioned if anyone wanted to join them Monday July 18th they were going to Rosie’s, they were meeting at the church at 9:45 a.m. and leaving at 10:00.
NEW BUSINESS:  

Hostesses for September 18th Meeting:  Beverly Sabourin-Moore and Glenda Espiritu volunteered as hostesses for the September 18th meeting.
Holiday Cookie Sale:   Jan asked everyone to think about having a cookie sale this year.  Ask around and see how people are feeling about buying baked goods from home kitchens. By the September meeting we should be

able to gauge how virus infection rates are trending. Would it be worth it to pursue the sale this year? If so, we need to work on this immediately after the Fall Bazaar, and before the November meeting.
ANNOUNCEMENTS:  
Donna Raschke announced that Bingo is in full swing and going well, and there is food, so come out and have fun with your church family on Monday nights.  They can always use helpers.
Beverly mentioned that we should get out a personal invitation to the women of the church to come to the Theresians meetings.  This has been in the bulletin.  It was brought up that we need to update the Theresians brochure, it is out of date.
Remember we will not meet in August.
Thank you to Marianne McCloskey, Ann Foster and Jan Daum for serving as hostesses for today’s meeting. 
The next Theresian meeting will be Sunday, September 18th after the 8:00 Mass. Our hostesses will be Beverly Sabourin-Moore and Glenda Espiritu.
There being no other business, the group read the God’s Prayer. The meeting adjourned at 10:15 a.m. 

Respectfully submitted,

Chriss Lawrence, Recording Secretary 



